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The Commonwealth of Dracul Monarchy, in unison with the Federal Government, staunchly 

supports Texas Governor Greg Abbott, the Department of Public Safety (DPS), and the State 

Guard. We unyieldingly endorse their exercise of rightful authority in placing barriers to prevent 

illegal immigration. This decision is non-negotiable, safeguarding the interests and resources 

designated for our citizens. 

 

The primary issue at hand is the relentless influx of unvetted illegal immigrants, exploiting our 

resources meant for the welfare of our Commonwealth citizens and the State of Texas. The 

overwhelming numbers pose a significant threat to the stability and prosperity of the 

Commonwealth. It is not only our duty but our uncompromising commitment to prioritize the well-

being and security of our citizens and the State of Texas above all else. 

 

Moreover, it is imperative to recognize the profound importance of maintaining the borders of a 

nation. Borders are not mere lines on a map; they are the bedrock of a sovereign nation, defining 

its identity, culture, and principles. They stand as an inviolable barrier, ensuring the safety and 

prosperity of the citizens within. The maintenance of secure borders is not negotiable; it is an 

absolute necessity to preserve the social fabric and economic stability of our nation. 

 

Furthermore, their refusal to enforce the laws on the books exacerbates the challenges faced by 

our region in managing the border situation effectively. This is not a matter of politics; it is a clear 

dereliction of duty on the part of the Federal Government. Let it be known unequivocally that the 

Federal Government has no right to seize a state's property, which in this case is Shelby Park. We 

will not countenance any encroachment upon the sovereign territory of our neighboring state. Such 

actions undermine the principles of state sovereignty and federalism, and we will not tolerate any 

violation of our sovereign borders. 

 

Rest assured, the Commonwealth of Dracul is vigilantly monitoring this situation. We are not 

merely committed, but resolute in taking decisive action if the circumstances demand it. If the 

situation escalates, we will not hesitate to mobilize volunteers within our Commonwealth as a 

militia to support the Texas Government in its unwavering efforts to maintain law and order. 

 

Our commitment to the protection of our Commonwealth citizens and the integrity of our borders, 

as well as the State of Texas, remains unshakable. We demand that all citizens stay informed and 

supportive during these challenging times. Together, we shall overcome these challenges and 

uphold the indomitable principles that define the Commonwealth of Dracul. 

 

May our unity and resilience prevail. 

 

 

 

 


